English Language I

• Answer all questions on this paper itself.

One hour

o Test 1

Match the following definitions with the words. Write the correct letter in the blanks. *The first one is done for you.*

a) shy b) selfish c) lazy d) sensible e) aggressive f) confident

1) He only thinks about himself

.....b......

2) She feels very sure of herself

3) She doesn't like working

4) She finds to difficult to talk to new people

5) She has a lot of common sense

6) He's always ready for a fight

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Wathematics.lk

o Test 2

Fill in the blanks using the correct prepositions. The first one is done for you.

Notice

Secretary,
10.11.2021 English Literary Association

in on of to for from

(5 marks)

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

o Test 3

Study the picture and fill in the blanks in the text given below.

This is a picture of a (1)	
are (2)	
students and one (3)	
picture. There are (4)	
things	
in this (5)	There is a (6)
near the	blackboard. There is a fish tank on a (7)
The teach	ther is (8)
and some students are (9)	with each other. There is a
(10) nea	

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Wathematics.lk

o Test 4

Each underlined word in the following letter is <u>incorrect.</u> Write the correct word in the space provided. *The first one is done for you.*

Dear Aunty,

Thank you for the lovely skirt you send (1) sent ...

me for my birthday. It fit really well and (2) ...

it wore me on my party. I invited some (3) ...

of my friend and they come and brought (4) ...

me some fantastic presents. We plays lots of (5) ...

games. Dad gave me fullest support and mom ...

makes her best cake and food. (6) ...

Lots of love, Mihiri

(5 marks)

MODEL PAPER • Test 5

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Fill in the blanks with the correct form of pr	pronoun. The first one is done for you.
--	---

I am going to narrate a story. (1)	It is about two village boys. The main character is
Ginewella. (2)	had a friend. (3) name
was Jinna. (4)	Always obeyed (5)
master. (6)	played in the jungle from morning till late evening. (7)
(Gin	ewella) didn't like going to school.
(8)	mother died when (9) was very
	never listened to (11) step
mother.	400

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education | Mathematics.lk

o Test 6

You received the following note from one of your friends. Write a reply giving the information she needs.

Dear Sachini,

I got to know that you are moving to a new house. So, when and where are you going? I'd like to come and help you. I hope you'll send me a reply. I'm eagerly waiting to see you.

	,	Chathuri
	7	
A y		(5 marks)

O Test 7

Read the passage and answer the questions.

The Evening

The sun sets in the evening. Birds go to their nests. Children and animals go back to their houses. Owls come out from their nests and start searching for food. The cold wind blows everywhere. Children play with their friends.

3 | Page

General Certificate of Education (Ordinary Level) Examination

W

MODEL PAPER

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Mathematics.lk

(5 marks)

Most of the people have tea with their family members while having a small chat. The darkness of the evening spreads everywhere. The moon shines in the sky and tiny shining stars start twinkling. This is the most beautiful time of the day.

1.	Write two things happen in the evening?				
2.	What the owls do after coming out?				
3.	What are the most people doing in the evening?				
4.	Why the writer says that this is the most beautiful time of the day?				
5.	The sun in the evening. a. rises b. sets c. shines				
(5 marks) Test 8 rite a paragraph on one of the following topics. Use about 50 to 70 words.					
(b)	An unforgettable trip that I have visited The person who I admire most				
<u> </u>					

English Language II

Two hours

o Test 9

Underline the correct word within brackets.

- 1. Nuwara Eliya is a (beautiful/beauty/beautify) town in Sri Lanka.
- 2. Mr. A.V. Perera is the best (musical/musician/music) in the country.
- 4. The manager was discussing about the (agreement/agree/agreed) with the workers.
- 5. The children played (happy/happiness/happity) with their friends.

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education 🚻 athematics.lk

Test 10

Read the dialogue and fill in the blanks using the correct form of the verb passage given below. *The first one is done for you.*

Kaumadi : Good Morning aunty! Is Ruwini at home?

Ruwini's Mother : Good Morning Kaumadi. Yes, she is. Come inside and sit down. I'll

call her.

Kaumadi • OK, Thank you aunty.

Ruwini Hi, Good Morning! I was looking for some information for our debate.

Kaumadi : Very Good Morning! I also could find some information for that.

Ruwini : OK. Then we can make a structure according to our topic using these

information.

Kaumadı : Yes. Ah! I forgot to tell you. I borrowed a book from our library. there

are many details in this book too.

Ruwini : Well. It will also help us to do the work well.

Ruwini's Mother : Here, have a cup of tea before starting your work.

Kaumadi and Ruwini are best friends who are in the same class. One day they met at Ruwini's home to discuss and get ready for a debate. When Kaumadi reaches the home, Ruwini's mother

B
g
ลั
B
22
Ø.
ଲୁ
Ø
Ø
S
\leq
S
3
g
0
Q
4
S
a
4
3
0
Š,
Ř
9
10
515
7
31
71 531
\mathbf{Z}
9
8
Ŕ
(0
e,
ğ
L
99
6
\mathfrak{S}
Ø
Ö
23
S
කි
රු පනුය ලබා ගැනීමට
13
ă
80
25
ă
(8)
СЮ
B
8
32
,, 0
B
S
0
ğ
Ŏ
B
W
sමම <i>ආදු</i> ර්ශ පුශ්න පනුයේ පිළිතුරු

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

was infront of the house. Then Ruwini (1) was called by her mother. At the moment, some
information (2) by Ruwini. Then the discussion (3)
by friends. Some information (4)
by Kaumadi too. And also a useful book (5) by
Kaumadi from the library. After they started to make a structure according to their topic using
the information they have collected. While they were starting their work, some tea (6)
by Ruwini's mother.
•

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Mathematics.lk

Test 11

Fill in the blanks with the words given in the box. There is one extra word.

Opportunities, valuable, know, international, essential, English, their, can, use, world, writers, language, quality, medium, media

English language plays an (1) role in our lives as it
helps in communication. It is the main (2) for studying
any subject all over the (3) English is important for
students as it broadens (4) minds, develops emotional
skills, improve the (5) of life by providing job (6)
Moreover, the use of English as an (7)
growing with time because it is the only (8) for
communication in many countries. English is also (9)
widely in the literature and (10) section to publish
books, most of the (11) write in the English language
due to the vast majority of readers (12) only the
English language and they (13) describe their ideas
best in the (14) language.
(7 marks)

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Test 12

Complete the following passage using the most appropriate form of the verb within brackets. *The first one is done for you.*

An old	friend	from	abroad,	whom 1	(1) y	vas exp	pecting	(expe	ct) to	stay w	ith m	e, (2)
					(telep	hone)	from	the	airpor	t. An	id he	(3)
(arrive)	at the m	oment	t, I was s	still at the	office	. But, fo	ortunate	ly, I (5	5)			
(make) p												
that he is	s unable	to rea	ch the h	ome befo	ore me	if I inst	t left the	office	•	4	Y	

(5 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Wathematics.lk

Test 13

Read the following rules to be observed by the members of library and laboratory. Put them in the correct column. 'LIBRARY or LABORATORY'. Write the letter of each rule in the correct column. *The first one is done for you.*

Rules

- a) Do not scribble on the books.
- b) Private conversations are not permitted.
- c) Know emergency exit routes
- d) Make sure to return the borrowed items by the due date.
- e) Avoid skin eye contact will all chemicals.
- f) Minimize all chemicals exposures.
- g) Never write in books or cut pages of them.
- h) No horseplay will be tolerated.
- 1) Do not take anything out without following the borrowing procedures.
- j) Use equipment only for its designated purpose.
- k) Do not taste or intentionally sniff chemicals.

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education | Mathematics.lk

Library	Laboratory
a.	
	*
	(5 marks)

Test 14

a) You have received a letter from your best friend who is in Nuwara Eliya. She/he has invited you to spend the school vacation with him/her. Write a reply letter. Use about 100 words.

Or

b) The following pie chart shows the favourite subjects of the grade 11 students of your school. The information is given in percentages. Study the chart and write a description about it. The following words will help you. Use about 100 words.

Majority, minority, lowest percentage, highest percentage, equal amount

ENGLISH LANGUAGE MODEL PAPER Dancing 10% Mathematics 20% * Mathematics **±** English Science Sinhala 30% · History **■** Sinhala English Dancing History 10% 5% (10 marks)

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Wathematics.lk

o Test 15

Read the following text and answer the questions given below.

Mary Lennox is living in India with her wealthy British family. She is a selfish and disagreeable 10 years old girl who has been spoiled by her servants and neglected by her unloving parents. When a cholera epidemic kills her parents and the servants, Mary is orphaned. After a brief stay with the family of an English clergyman, **she** is sent to England to live with a widowed uncle, Archibald Craven, at his huge Yorkshire estate, Misselthwaite Manor. Her uncle is rarely at Misselthwaite however. Mary is brought to the estate by the head housekeeper the fastidious Mrs. Medlock, who shuts her into a room and tells her not to explore the house.

Mary is put off when she finds that the chambermaid. Martha, is not as servile as the servants in India. But she is intrigued by Martha's stories about her own family particularly those about

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Mathematics.lk

her 12 year old brother. Dickon, who has a nearly magical way with animals. When Martha mentions the late Mrs. Craven's walled garden, which was locked 10 years earlier by the uncle upon his wife's death, Mary is determined to find it. She spends the next few weeks wandering the grounds and talking to the elderly gardener, Ben Weatherstaff. One day while following a friendly Robin, Mary discovers an old key that she thinks may open the locked garden. Shortly thereafter, she spots the door in the garden wall, and she lets herself in to the secret garden. She finds that it is overgrown with dormant rose bushes and vines (it is winter), but she spots some green shoots and she begins clearing and weeding in that area.

1)	State whether the following	ng statements are true	or false.	
	a. Mary is a selfish 5 year	rs girl		
	b. After her parents' deat	h, she is sent to Amer	ica	
	c. Martha gives the old ke	ey of the garden	C ₂ ?	•
	d. Dickon has a nearly ma	agical with animals	A	
	e. Martha has a brother		,	
	f. The garden was locked	10 years earlier by th	e uncle	(3 marks)
2)	Who did help Mary to dis	cover the old key of	he garden?	
		12		(1 marks)
3)	What did Martha tell to M	lary about the garden	?	
4)	Underline the correct answ		ofe	(1 marks)
	a) England	b) India	c) America	
•	a) Eligiand	o) maia	c) America	(1 marks)
5)		ords in the passage ref	er to?	
	a) She (1 st paragraph)			
	b) Her (2 nd paragraph)			
				(2 marks)
				[8 marks]

All Right Reserved By Mathematics Lanka Education Mathematics.lk

(15 marks)

Write on **one** of the following. Use about 200 words.

- (a) An essay on "Brain Drain"
- (b) An article to a school magazine on the topic "Reading Makes a Full Man"
- (c) You have been asked to deliver a speech on "Prevention is better than Cure"
- (d) Write a folk story that you have read or heard.

	7
<i>C</i>	
	7
A10	



2021 Ordinary Level English Language

පුශ්න පතුය හැඳින්වීම

General Certificate Of Education English Language



විශ්වීය භාශාවක් වන ඉංගීසි භාශාව සඳහා අපගේ දුවා දරුවන් ඉදිරියේදී මුහුණ දෙන අ.පො.ස සාමානෙෂ පෙළ විභාගයේදී උසස් පුතිඵලයක් ලබා ගැනීමට උපකාරයක් වන ලෙස සැකසූ ආදර්ශ පුශ්න පතුයකි. මෙම පුශ්න පතුය අ.පො.ස සාමානෘ පෙළ පුශ්න පතුයට පෙර Mathematics Lanka Education ආයතනය මගින් තිලංකා හර්ශණී මහත්මියගේ සම්පාදනයෙන් www.studentalanka.com හා www.mathematics.lk වෙබ් අඩවි හරහා නොමිලේ බෙදා හරිනු ලැබේ.

මේ ආදර්ශ පුශ්න පතුය විශේෂ වන්නේ ඇයි?



- නව න කරණය

මෙම ආදර්ශ පුශ්න පතු සෑම වර්ශයකදීම පෙර වසර වල නව පුශ්න රටාව හදුනාගනිමින්, නව ගැටළු හා සංකල්ප භාවිතා කරමින් සාදා ඇත. අළුතින්ම නිර්මාණය වන පුශ්න ආකාර මගින් දරුවාට අළුතින් සිතීමත්, ඉදිරි විභාගයේදී පැමිණෙන නව පුශ්න වලට මුහුණ දීමටත් පෙර පුහුණුවක් ලබා දේ.



🛂 අළුත් කුමවේද

දරුවාට සා. පෙළ ඉංගීසි පුශ්න පතුයට මුහුණ දිය යුතු ආකාරය පැහැදිළි වන අයුරින් හා නව කුමවේද ඇසුරින් පිළිතුරු ලිවීමට හුරු කරවීමට පුශ්න රටාව පෙළගස්වා ඇත.



7 අසම සම වීම

දැනට ලංකාවේ වැඩිම සිසු පිරිසක් වාර්තාගත ලෙස අපගේ පුශ්න පතු අධ¤නය කර ඇති බව දන්වා සිටින්නේ ඉමහත් සතුටිනි.(2020 වසරේ පුශ්න පතුය 66 000+ කට වඩා බා ගත කර තිබිණි) අප වසරින් වසර අපගේ ආදර්ශ පුශ්න පතු වල නිවර්දෳතාවය, හා ගුණාත්මක භාවය වැඩි කරමින් ඉදිරිපත් කර තිබීම මෙයට පුධාන හේතුව ලෙස අප දකින්නෙමු.



කවුද අපගේ ඉංගීසි පුශ්න පතු සම්පාදකවරිය?

මැය තිලංකා හර්ශණී මෙනවිය...

අගනගරයේ පුධාන අධතාපන ආයතන කිහිපයකම විශාල ගණනක දරුවන්ගේ ආදරණීය ඉංගීසි භාශා ගුරුතුමිය මැයයි. ඉංගීුසි භාශාව සම්බන්ධ ඩිපෝලෝමාධාරණියක් වන මැය කුඩා දරුවන්ගේ සිට අ.පො.ස සාමානෳය පෙළ දක්වා දුවා දරුවන්ට සරළව හා රසවත්ව ඉංගීසි භාශාව පුගුණ කිරීමට ගුරුහරුකම් ලබා දෙයි.

ඔබගේ පංති වලට හා මෙම පුශ්න පතුයේ පිළිතුරු පතුය ලබා ගැනීමට **071 513 2615** WhatsApp අංකය මගින් ඇය තා සම්බන්ධ විය තැකිය.

අප හා සම්බන්ධ වන්න...

ඔබට අපගේ Telegram චැනලයට හා WhatsApp Group වලට සම්බන්ධ විය හැකිය. ඒ සඳහා පහත QR කේත ඔබගේ ජංගම දුරකථනයේ කැමරාවෙන් Scan කරන්න.









නැතිනම් 071 723 73 93 අංකයට ඔබගේ නම, පාසල හා ශේණිය WhatsApp හෝ SMS පණිවිඩයක් මගින් යොමු කරන්න.